
 

 

  

 

 

June 3, 2021 

 

 

      

Re:  DT 20-104, Town of Durham Public Works 

Complaint by Town of Durham, City of Dover, City of Portsmouth, City of Somersworth, 

Town of Newmarket, Town of Exeter, and Town of Newington against  

Consolidated Communications of Northern New England Company, LLC  

d/b/a Consolidated Communications-NNE 

Continuing Procedural Schedule Suspension until Further Notice 

 

To the Parties: 

 

On June 1, 2021, Consolidated Communications of Northern New England Company, LLC d/b/a 

Consolidated Communications-NNE (Consolidated) filed a letter advising the Commission that the 

parties have reached a settlement in this matter.  On behalf of the parties, Consolidated requested the 

Commission to continue the suspension of the procedural schedule ordered by secretarial letter dated 

December 11, 2020 and continued by secretarial letter dated February 26, 2021. 

 

Accordingly, in view of the parties’ notification of a pending settlement and the potential 

withdrawal of the initial complaint, the Commission has continued the suspension of the 

procedural schedule until further notice. 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Debra A. Howland     

 Executive Director 
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